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A Letter from Mrs. Gehrke 

 
Dear Rolling Hills Families, 

 It’s hard to believe that it is already October!  It seems like we just started school and we have had an 

amazing beginning of the year.  I often get asked how the start of the year has been and I always reply 

that it has been GREAT, thanks to our wonderful community of students, families and staff! 

 

We thank you for your support with our pledge drive and our restaurant night at Chipotle.  Each 

fundraiser has been very successful.  The money raised will go towards funding our Teaching Assistants 

that support our classroom teachers and supervise our students during lunch and recess.  We value and 

appreciate your contributions to benefit our students. 

 

FUN FAMILY EVENTS! Please join us for a night of family fun on October 2!  Bring the whole gang for 

BINGO and later in the month on October 23, we will have our annual Monster Mash with our Trunk or 

Treat.  We look forward to seeing you there! To stay up to date on all of our school events, please check 

out our school website! http://rollinghills.cherrycreekschools.org 
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Calendar Events 
 

Oct. 1          October Count Day 
Oct. 2   PTO Board Meeting 7:45 a.m. 
Oct. 2   Bingo Night 6:00-9:00 p.m. 
Oct. 6   Student Council 7:45 a.m.  
Oct. 12   Board of Education at West Middle School 7:00pm 
Oct. 14   Restaurant Night at A Town Pizza 5:00-7:00 p.m. 
Oct. 23   Monster Mash 5:30-9:00 p.m. 
Oct. 26-30  Fall Break – No School 
Nov. 1    Daylight Savings 
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And lastly, we have begun our safety drills for the year.  One of the drills we will be practicing will be an 

evacuation drill this month.  Two of our classrooms are going to practice walking to our off site location, 

Falcon Creek Middle School during school. 

 

And speaking of safety, please review the Universal Emergency Response Procedures. Emergency 

procedures are used to communicate immediately and effectively with all personnel and students at the 

site.  All Cherry Creek School District employees follow these response procedures. 

 

Secure Perimeter: Danger OUTSIDE the building 
 Mobile classrooms come inside library and or designated location 

 Outdoor activities canceled and moved inside 

 Stay in building maintain normal schedule 

 Evacuate ONLY when instructed by admin or law enforcement 

 No visitors will be allowed within building 

 

Lockdown: Danger WITHIN the Building!  

 Seek shelter 

 Close and LOCK door 

 Keep all students sitting on the floor and OUT OF SIGHT from door and windows 

 If outside- move to a location away from building 

 Be QUIET 

 No one admitted to the building. 

 

Shelter in Place: Used for Severe Weather 
 Go to designated areas 

 Duck and cover in safe locations 

 Outdoor activities come inside the building. 

 

Evacuation: When there is a danger (smoke, fire, gas leak) in the building. 
 Exit room and proceed to nearest building exit 

 Go to designated staging area away from building 

 Take Attendance  

 Return to building when all clear. 

 

Thank you for your continued support in helping us make Rolling Hills a great place to think, to learn, to 

achieve and to care! 

 

Together in Education, 

 

Ashley Gehrke 

Principal 

Rolling Hills Elementary 

 
October Count 
 
Please make sure that your child is in school on October 1st, since it is the official state count day.  All schools 
receive money based on their student count.  



Morning Supervision 
Please do not drop your child off at school before 8:45 a.m. Teachers are not available to provide 
supervision until then, and having students on the playground before 8:45am is unsafe.  Staff will 
question all students seen on the playground without parents and be reminded of the approved time. 
If it is observed to be a repeat occurrence, parents will be contacted by the child’s teacher and/or the 
principal.  
 
We understand that as working parents, you have an obligation to get to work on time; however, 
dropping students off at an unsupervised time is not safe for the students.  We do provide a Before 
and After school program that keeps all students safe and engaged in fun activities. You can find 
more information about our B & A program on our website. 
 
Parking Lot/ Car Pickup and Drop Off  
Thank you for making the pick up and drop off in our parking lot an easy transition!  Our Rolling Hills 
Parking lot is a one way parking lot.  Cars flow in, drive through the lane in front of the school and exit 
by driving out through the lot.  We would like to remind you of a few expectations that keep our kids 
safe and the line moving quickly. 

 In the morning, cars should pull up to the drop off sign.  If you plan to get out, please park in 
our parking lot. 

 After all of the cars have pulled up and students dropped off, we will move the whole line 
forward. 

 Please do not drive on the left side of the car loop in the morning.  We will move all cars 
forward at the same time for safety and efficiency. 

 In the afternoon, please pull forward again to the front of the drop off zone.  Cars may carefully 
pull out and proceed out of the lane on the left side once you have your student. 

 The great news is that from start to finish, our pick up process usually only lasts 7 minutes. 
 

*The bus loop is for staff parking and buses only. 
 
 
 

Dear Kindergarten and First Grade Parents, 

Grandparents, Day Care Providers, etc., 

  

 Having so many sets of eyes on our little ones each morning really makes a difference! 

Thanks so much to all of you who stay to assure our kindies and first graders get into the 

building safely!  Your time is GREATLY appreciated! 

                                               

        With gratitude, 

           

     Your kindergarten and  

First Grade Teachers 
 
 



 
Line Up Areas  

 

 
 
 
 

Dogs on Campus:   
We love dogs!  However, not all of our children respond well to animals or they can be highly allergic.  
For these reasons, we ask that you not bring your dog onto our school grounds before, after or during 
school hours. 
 
 
 

Lightning Dismissal  
Lightning is a part of our Colorado weather and we take the safety of our children very seriously when 
it comes to lightning.  Therefore, we do not release children from our building when there is lightning 
in the area.  If you come to pick up your children, we ask that you enter the building to sign out your 
children.  If they ride a bus, we will release the buses as soon as the lightning has moved away from 
the area.  Additionally, we will not release walkers to walk home, even with older siblings until the 
lightning is gone.  We are currently working on a system to notify you when we need to do a lightning 
dismissal.  Thank you for your understanding.  We realize that this often causes inconvenience to you 
and your families.  Please be patient and we will release the children as soon as safely possible. 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
President’s Report 
 
Dear Rolling Hills’ Families, 
 
Can you believe it is the first day of fall already?  This year is flying by and we have so many fun 
events coming up in the next couple of months! Make sure to always check your child’s backpacks 
for important information and flyers!  Thank you for your continued support of our school and our 
fundraisers. We couldn’t do any of it without you all!  This month we will be running two contests! We 
are in the need of candy for our trunk or treat! Please bring in candy to your teacher until October 
22nd and the class with the most will win a party!  We are also kicking off our canned food drive for 
the SHARE project to help out families in need! Please send in any non-perishable foods to your 
teachers until October 22nd as well, and the class with the most will win a party and this goes 
towards our E4L points! 
 
Yours Truly, 
Sarah Roark and Jamie Bullen 
PTO Co Presidents 
 
 
Pledge Drive 
So far we have raised a total of $17,088 for this year! We are still hoping to achieve our goal of 100% 
participation from families this year! Don’t forget that the two classes with the highest participation will 
get a party and the teacher will win a gift card! We are taking pledges through the end of the month 
for our contest, but will gladly take them whenever it is possible for you to donate, and remember that 
is is tax deductible! 
 

 
 

PTO NEWS 
September 24, 2015 



Here is the updated class participation list: 
 
Crum 30% 
Foos 30% 
Fairchild 31% 
Pallet 31% 
Alao 27% 
Widdifield 21% 
Leer 42% 
Marshall 50% 
Sexton 46% 
Baker 26% 
Safer 43% 
Hamilton 27% 
Tully/Schumacher 22% 
Hall 32% 
Hunt 42% 
Clark 52% 
Phelps/Pacheco 48% 
Chaney 37% 
Ampe 41% 
Turley 29% 
Riege 32% 
Steger 42% 
Seichter 29% 
Simon 37% 
Hayes 36% 
Kachelries 44% 
Frank 37% 
 
King Soopers Cards 
Do you shop at King Soopers? If so, you can help Rolling Hills. It’s simple, easy and it is a way to 
help our school without donating any additional money or time.  Contact Tina Garczynski to obtain a 
re-loadable “gift” card for King Soopers for $10 and it is loaded with $10 to start you off!  Simply re-
load your card with whatever method of payment you normally use to purchase groceries, and a 
percentage will go back to Rolling Hills. Cards can be used all year long and can also be used for gas 
at participating Loaf & Jug stations. 
 
Email Tina Garczynski at tinagarczynski@icloud.com to obtain yours today! 
 
Earning For Learning 
We earned $1000 for last school year!!! 
 
Shop at Southlands to help our school win up to $2,500! Earning 4 Learning runs August 15 through 
April 30.  RH will earn points for every dollar spent at stores, restaurants and the movie theater at 
Southlands. Use one of these options to credit our school:  *Log your receipts online. It even works 
with a smart phone! 
 
http://shopandlog.wufoo.com/forms/z7x3q7/ 



*Drop your receipts off in the Earning 4 Learning box, located in the lobby of the 
Management Office (open daily 8am-9pm and located on the NW corner of Main Street and E. 
Commons Ave.). 
 
*Turn receipts in to our school E4L drop box. 
 
Right now EARN 5X POINTS when you shop at these stores Aug. 15 – Sept. 30: 
American Eagle, The Children’s Place, H&M, New York & Co., Tilly’s. Earn 50 points per dollar spent 
on all when your receipt is submitted online at shopandlog.com/southlands by the 7th day* of the next 
month. 
*Aug. 15-31; Sept. 1-30 receipts due by Oct. 7 to earn 50 points per dollar spent. 
Receipts submitted after those dates will earn five points per dollar spent. 
 
Shutterfly Storefront 
 
13% OF YOUR PURCHASES WILL BE DONATED TO OUR SCHOOL -- 
Must use this link for school to receive credit. 
 
 http://rollinghillsschoolpto.shutterflystorefront.com/ 
 
This is a year round program, please share link with family and friends. 
 
Yearbooks 
Yearbook order links will come home in October and please continue sending 
pictures to rollinghillsyearbook@gmail.com 
 
Tiger Miles Run Club 
 
The run club is off to a great start this year!! It will continue up until Fall Break, 
weather dependent. We are still in the need of volunteers, so please consider 
coming and helping on those Tuesday and Friday mornings before school at 8am! 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
9/24/15- Picture Day 
10/2/15- Bingo Night from 6-9pm at Rolling Hills( pizza from 6-6:45 with Bingo starting at 6:45- look      
               for flyers) 
 0/14/15- A-Town Pizza Restaurant night (they deliver) 
10/23/15- Trunk or Treat and Monster Mash 6-9 pm at Rolling Hills  (look for info to come) 
10/24/15- 11/1/15- Fall Break- No School 
11/11/15- PTO General Meeting at 9am 

 



 



         
Rolling Hills Elementary School Clinic would appreciate gently used pants/bottoms for boys or girls kindergarten 
through third grade sizes.  We would also appreciate parents returning any pants/bottoms their child borrowed 

from the clinic as soon as possible.  We recommend a change of clothes for your child in their backpack, especially 
those students in kindergarten through second grades. 

   

 
 
What’s New?  Flu activity is low in the United States at this time.  However, flu outbreaks can happen as early as 
October.  It takes about two weeks after vaccination for protection to set in.  Please start thinking about getting 
vaccinated now.   

 
Thank you, 
 
 Valerie Hines, 
BSN, RN School Nurse. 

 

Flyers on the Old School Desk:    
 
Pay Pam     Singing Lessons 

Scouting – Pack 131     Guiding Our Children to a Mathematical Future 

Triple Treat Fall Basketball Coed League   Cardboard Challenge 

Colorado Parent Magazine   Pledge Drive Envelopes 

Scholastic Parent/Child Magazine                           Early Education Expeditions Pamphlet 

Student Conduct CCSD Booklet     A Place to Learn, Grow, Succeed Pamphlet 

CCSD Getting to Know Us   Singing Lessons 

Rolling Hills PTO News    Care Line 

Specials Information    Allegro Music Lessons 

Basketball Clinic Registration   Receipt Box for Earnings for Learning 

 

 

 

MUSIC  

 
The Cherry Creek Elementary Band and Orchestra Program is gearing up for a new year! Students in grades 3, 4, and 5 
are eligible to sign up for Orchestra. Students in grades 4 and 5 are eligible to sign up for Band and Percussion 

classes.  Please visit CCEIM.ORG for more information on class schedules, enrollment, fees, and instrument rental. 
 



 

 
 

                     From the Library 

 
Dear Families, 
 
We would like to welcome you and your child to the Rolling Hills Library! Your child will be coming to the library every 
other week with their class. Additionally, we have open check out every day from 9:00-9:30.  Our goal is to teach your 
child information literacy skills and introduce outstanding children’s literature. 
Please help your child be responsible for the library books that are checked out. 
 

 Find a consistent, safe place in your home to place library books. 

 Keep library books away from pets, liquids, and younger siblings of the toddler variety. 

 Put a large Ziploc bag in your child’s backpack to help keep books safe and dry. 
Water bottles and library books don’t play well together. Keep them separated. 

We do not charge overdue fines. However, we do charge for lost or damaged books.   
 

Paperback books - $7.00 
Hardback books - $17.00 

Specialty books & Books on CD – replacement cost 
 

Please feel to contact the library if you have any suggestions or questions. We look forward to meeting you this year!! 
 
Warmly, 
 
Kim Tully – Teacher Librarian 
Jody Anderson – Library Teaching Assistant  
 
 
 
 

DESTINATION IMAGINATION: 
 

It's time to form your Destination Imagination teams. The Cherry Creek School District has been proud to host 

the largest DI Regional Tournament in Colorado for the past five years.  Our Tournament this year will take place 

on Saturday, March 19, 2016 at Grandview High School.   

The number of teams that represent our school is only limited by the number of parent volunteers. We need at least 1 

parent volunteer for every team of 2-7 students. Destination Imagination offers mandatory training for team 

managers and a handbook to walk volunteers through every aspect of the process. Students and team managers must 

be committed 2-3 hours every week until the tournament in March. Depending on the challenge chosen by the team 

there is a cost of $80-150 per student for the season. 

Please see the attached flier and visit destinationimagination.org to learn more. 

Contact Kelly Yoder at 303.875.1439 or kellyyoder76@msn.com if you or your child is interested. 



DESTINATION 

IMAGINATION, 

IF YOUR CHILD IS CREATIVE... 

is crazy about puzzles, loves to paint and draw, can build anything out of cardboard boxes, writes amazing 
stories, thinks up whimsical new worlds, has a flair for drama and acting, is totally into science, or has rewired 
your toaster into a working time machine (or wants to), then you may have a Destination Imagination child. 

 

 
WHAT DESTINATION IMAGINATION? Destination Imagination (DI) IS an international, 
educational program that gives kids an amazing outlet for their creativity white teaching them 
leadership, teamwork, positive thinking, project management and so much more. Teams of 2 to 7 
kids from 3rd grade through university level solve one of six open ended Challenges (Scientific, 
Structural, Fine Arts, Service Learning, Improvisation, or Technical) in their own unique ways. And 
present their solutions at Regional Tournaments in late February or early March. Teams also solve 
an on-the Spot Instant Challenge at the tournaments, where they must think quickly on their feet and 
work together to solve a problem in around five minutes. There’s even a noncompetitive Rising Stars 
category with a special Challenge for 2nd grade, Winners advance to the Affiliate (state/country) 
Tournament, and winners at the Affiliate Tournament move on to Global Finals to compete against 
more than 1.400 teams from around the world. 
 

WHY SHOULD MY CHILD BE INVOLVED IN DESTINATION 
IMAGINATION? 
Teams involved in DI learn higher order thinking and learn to excel in creative and critical thinking, 
collaborative problem solving, and project management. Students who have participated in 
Destination Imagination say they believe participation helped them improve their grades and do better 
in school, improved their self-confidences,  helped them become better communicators, enhanced 
their respect for others, and improved their creativity and problem solving skills, 

 

 



 

 

Specials Information Reminder 
(Art, Assets, Music, PE, Technology) 

 

Dear RHL community, 

 

We wanted to keep you posted on two very important structures we are using in all Specials in an 

effort to be in great communication with all of our parents.   

 

CLASS DOJO 

 

Class Dojo is an awesome tool to keep you updated on your child's behavior in Specials 

classes.  Please keep your eyes posted for a document coming home with your child that has a 

student and parent access code for you to sign up as a Class Dojo user.  With the parent access code 

you will be able to see your child's behavior and receive messages from Specials teachers.  Your 

child's access code will allow them to see their accrued points for behavior and change their class 

dojo avatar/monster character.  Points can be earned for positive and negative behavior......so 

please keep in contact with Class Dojo.  If you have a smart phone please download the FREE Class 

Dojo app and turn on push notifications so that we can stay in communication with you.  Please also 

know that you must sign up for Class Dojo each year as access codes change yearly.   

 

SCHOOLOGY 

 

Schoology is an incredible way to stay connected with all of your child's learning and is a district 

wide system.  In Specials we will all be using Schoology to connect our learning from school and 

home and keep in communication with our parents as to what your students are learning about in 

our rotations.  Please see the attached directions as to how to access Schoology using your child's 

log in information you created when you registered them with our school district.  Most important is 

that when you get into Schoology go to courses and click on your child's grade and 

animal.....cheetahs, jaguars, leopards, or panthers. Then it will lead you to our Specials page where 

you can access all Specials classes.....Art, Assets, Music, PE and Tech. 

 

Mrs. Fukunaga (PE) 

Mrs. Jones (Music) 

Ms. Schuster (Technology) 

Ms. Taylor (Art) 

Mrs. Thurber 

 

Sportstacking Intramurals 

 
Sportstacking Intramurals will begin the week of October 5th and run through the week of November 
2nd.   
Here is the schedule: 
5, 6, 7 and 8 year old teams – October 8, 15, 22, November 5 
9, 10 and 11 year old teams – October 9, October 16, October 23, November 6 
 
CCSD Sportstacking Tournament will be held on Saturday, November 14th at Falcon Creek Middle 
School from 8 – 1. 



 



 

 



 
 



 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

Dear families of Rolling Hills, 
 
As many of you know, Rolling Hills began implementation of the PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention and 
Support) initiative several  years ago.  The purpose of the PBIS initiative is to establish and maintain effective 
school environments that maximize academic achievement and behavioral competence of all learners in 
Colorado.  This competence is gained as a result of school personnel and families working together to provide 
a continuum of support for all learners.  Several key elements of PBS are: 
 

 A common purpose and a positive approach to discipline 

 A clear set of positive expectations and behaviors  

 Procedures for teaching and encouraging expected behaviors 

 Procedures for discouraging inappropriate behaviors 

 Data used to guide decision making and planning 

 Emphasis on prevention of inappropriate behaviors 

We have three school-wide expectations which are posted throughout the building and discussed frequently 
with students.  These expectations are be SAFE, RESPECTFUL, and RESPONSIBLE.  It is our goal to be 
very specific with students as to the behaviors that will allow them to be SAFE, RESPECTFUL, and 
RESPONSIBLE within each area of the school.  This creates a framework for behavioral success, as well as an 
accountability structure for students and staff.   
 
This effort has been, and always will be, a joint effort between the school and its surrounding community.  
Much of the great work which aligns with PBIS is done at home by all of you, and we thank you for those 
contributions.  It is a pleasure to be serving with you in developing the social and behavioral competencies of 
our youth.   
 
We hope you will take some time at the beginning of this new school year journey and discuss with your child 
the importance of positive behavior in school and in the world at large.  Please see the attached Behavior 
Matrix included in this newsletter which outlines behavior expectations for all students in all areas of our 
school.  It is a map for success at Rolling Hills!  Also included in this newsletter is a copy of our student 
referral form which a student can receive when violating any of these school or classroom rules.  It is our goal 
to have students experience great success at Rolling Hills and a large part of that is the partnership school and 
home has around our behavior expectations.   
 
Lastly, your child may come home filled with excitement for a variety of reward systems we have in place at 
Rolling Hills to reward children for excellent behavior.  Tiger paws (classes earn tiger paws from other 
teachers in the building who notice super class behavior / classes are awarded prizes for every 25 tiger paws a 
class earns), tiger stickers (earned by individual students  for exhibiting great behavior and can be awarded by 
any adult in the building as well as their classroom teacher), tiger tickets (raffle tickets filled out for every 
tiger sticker a child earns / tickets go into a monthly drawing for a special brain break with Mrs. Thurber), and 
Golden Paws ( a special paw a class can earn from a substitute teacher who has a wonderful experience at 
RHL / Golden Paws are worth 5 regular paws!).  If your child comes home excited about any of these rewards, 
please do share in their excitement as they are a BIG deal at RHL. 
 
As always, thank you for all you do!  We look forward to an amazing and successful year learning and 
growing as people! 
 
Warmly, 
 
Mrs. Thurber – Assets Teacher / PBIS coordinator at RHL 

 
 
 

 



 

 

Rolling Hills PBIS Referral Form     Date:______ 

Name:________________________________________    Location  (circle one) 
Date:__________________  Time:__________ Playground Media 
Teacher:______________________________________ Cafeteria   Bathroom 

Grade: K 1 2 3 4 5 Hallway B/A 
Referring Staff:________________________________ Classroom  Intercession   

Other_________________ 
 

Problem Behavior 

Minor* 

*Minor behaviors do NOT 
significantly violate the rights of 
others, do not put others at risk or 
harm, or are not chronic. (Handled 
by teacher or TA) 

Problem Behavior 

Major* 

*Major behaviors significantly 
violate the rights of others, put 
others at risk or harm, or are 
chronic. 
(Handled by admin or designee) 

Possible Motivation 

 Defiance 
 Lying 
 Physical Contact 

 Teasing/Put downs 
 Cheating 
 Inappropriate 

comments/language 
 Talking Back 
 Disruptive behavior 
 Property Misuse 
 Stealing 
 Technology Misuse 
 Other______________ 
 

 Abusive Language 
 Fighting/Physical aggression 
 Overt Defiance 
 Harassment/Threat 
 Major Disruption 
 Theft -more significant 
 Vandalizing Property 
 Weapon 
 Technology Abuse  
 Other______________ 
 
 

 Gain Peer Attention 
 Gain Adult Attention 
 Gain Items/Activities 
 Avoid Task/Activities 
 Avoid Peers 
 Avoid Adults 
 Not sure 
 Normal Peer Conflict 
 Other 

__________________________
__________________________
_____ 

Others involved (circle): None      Peers       Staff       Teacher       Substitute      Unknown    Other 
 

Description of Event:___________________________________________________________________  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Parent contacted by: (Name)_______________________      Left Message            Had Conversation 

Notes/Comments:______________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

                Minor Behavior—Action Taken              Major Behavior—Action Taken 
                (Can include actions from minor behavior column)  

 rning 
 Parent/Guardian Contact 
 Loss of Privilege _____________________ 
 Time Out 
 Reflection Sheet 
 Time in Office 
 Verbal/Written Apology 
 Discussion with Student 
 Other_______________________________ 

 Conference with Student 
 Loss of Recess         ______days 
 Parent Conference 
 Restitution 
 Recess Modification 
 Re-teach Expectations 
 Behavior Contract 
 In-School Suspension  ______days 
 Out-of-School Suspension  ______days 
 Other_______________________________ 

 

 
Student Sign.: _______________________ Staff Sign.: _________________ Parent Sign.:________________________  

All minors are filed with the classroom teacher.  Three minors equal a major. 
All majors require administrator/designee consequence and parent contact. 



 
 


